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April 2, 2025

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission - Region III  
2443 Warrenville Road
Lisle, IL 60532
Attention:  Licensing

Email to: R3-DRSSMail.Resource@nrc.gov
jason.kelly@nrc.gov

Subject: Saint Louis University NRC License No. 24-00196-07, Docket No. 030-
11789 Amendment Request – Addition of Mr. Kevin Ferguson to 
License as Radiation Safety Officer/Deletion of Mr. Mark Haenchen 
from License as Radiation Safety Officer 

Dear Licensing Reviewer, 

I am writing to request that Saint Louis University NRC License No. 24-00196-07 
(Docket No. 030-11789) be amended to add Kevin Ferguson as Radiation Safety 
Officer to our Type A Broad Scope Medical Use Materials License. We also 
request that Mark Haenchen be deleted as Radiation Safety Officer.  

As Radiation Safety Officer, Mr. Ferguson is authorized by licensee management 
to perform duties and tasks in support of the following Authorized Uses. 

1. For medical diagnosis, therapy, and research in humans in accordance
with any applicable U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA)
requirements.  This includes any 10CFR35.100, 35.200, 35.300, 35.400,
35.500 and 35.1000 byproduct material uses currently listed in Condition
6. of the license.

2. For research and development as defined in 10 CFR 30.4, including
animal studies and in-vitro studies; instrument calibration; and student
instruction. This includes any byproduct material currently listed in
Condition 6. of the license.

Details of Mr. Ferguson’s qualifications and experience were specified in the 
amendment request to add him as Associate Radiation Safety Officer in October 
of 2024. He is currently named on the NRC license, amendment number 52 as 
ARSO. His qualifications remain the same with a few months of additional 
experience.

Please let me know if you need additional information.
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Sincerely,

Lee Seabrooke, Ph.D., M.B.A., M.A.
Associate Vice President for Research Integrity and Compliance

Copies to: Dana Baum, Ph.D., Chairperson, Radiation Safety Committee
Kelly Baumer, Vice President Specialty Services, SSM Health Saint 

Louis University Hospital
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Martha Pavon

From: Tammy Tomczak
Sent: Thursday, April 3, 2025 7:02 AM
To: Martha Pavon
Cc: Sandy Pavon
Subject: FW: Saint Louis University NRC License No. 24-10096-07 Amendment Request to Add 

RSO
Attachments: RSO Designation Amendment_SLU_4.2.2025.pdf

Good morning, Martha 놴놲놵놶놷놳 
 
Can you please add the attached to ADAMS? 
 
Thank you!! 
Tammy 
 

From: Lee Seabrooke <lee.seabrooke@health.slu.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, April 2, 2025 3:53 PM 
To: R3-DRSSMail Resource <R3-DRSSMail.Resource@nrc.gov>; Jason Kelly <Jason.Kelly@nrc.gov> 
Cc: Dana Baum <dana.baum@slu.edu>; Baumer, Kelly <kelly.baumer@ssmhealth.com>; Kevin Ferguson 
<kevin.ferguson@slu.edu> 
Subject: [External_Sender] Saint Louis University NRC License No. 24-10096-07 Amendment Request to Add RSO 
 
Dear NRC- 
 
Please find the attached amendment request for NRC License No. 24-10096-07, requesting the amendment of the 
designated Radiation Safety Officer for Saint Louis University.  Please let us know if you have any questions or 
require additional information. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lee Seabrooke 
 
_____________________________________________________ 
Lee Seabrooke 
Associate VP, Research Integrity & Compliance 
Saint Louis University 
Lee.Seabrooke@health.slu.edu  
 


